WINCHESTER SCHOOL NEWS



WINTER SPORTS BANQUET

The winter sports banquet will be scheduled for March.

The time and date are currently TBD, but once it is finalized it will be sent to families and posted on the school's Facebook page.

COVID UPDATE

We have recently had a spike in the amount of families testing positive for COVID. The school's policy states that if a child tests positive they must remain out for 5 days. Testing is not required at this time. If one sibling tests positive, but one sibling does not, the sibling that was negative may continue to attend school as long as they are symptom free. We would like to extend a thank you to families for helping us contain the germs. We have had many staff and students out this week with various illnesses that are traveling through the building.

NHDI RESIDENCY

Our NHDI Residency Program for grades K-4 will begin on **Thursday, March 16**th. Students will have dance practice during and show on **Thursday. March part** in the evening

their Unified Art time to prepare for the end show on Thursday, March 23rd in the evening.







OPEN POSITIONS

We continue to have open paraprofessional positions. If you are interested in applying, contact mbraley@wnhsd.org.

NH DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY VISIT

This Thursday the New Hampshire Department of Safety will be visiting all classrooms to discuss the 911 call system. This discussion will allow students to ask questions and learn about what happens when you call 911. Older students will learn about how to make a 911 phone call and new methods of calling that have recently come out. Be sure to ask your children what they learned from these discussions!

UPCOMING EVENTS

February 16 – NH Department of Safety Classroom Presentations

February 16 – School Board Meeting at 6:30pm

> February 20 – Winter Vacation Begins

March 2 – School Board Meeting at 6:30pm

> March 17 – Parent Conferences

March 23 – NHDI Residency Evening Show K-4 at 6:30

CONTACT US

Winchester School

85 Parker Street Winchester, NH 03470 Main Office: 603-239-4381 Email: mpouliot@wnhsd.org www.wnhsd.org

PARENT - TEACHER CONFERENCES

The next round of parent – teacher conferences will be held on March 17th. Please be looking for conference sign-up forms that will be coming home after winter vacation. Conferences are an important time for families and teachers to connect about students' education.